

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 25 MARCH 2010

COSP.38/10
DRAFT SCRUTINY ANNUAL REPORT

The Scrutiny Manager (Dr Taylor) submitted a draft of the Scrutiny Annual Report (OS.07/10).  The report aimed to summarise the work that had been carried out in 2009/10 and discuss issues for the future.

Dr Taylor explained that the first part of the report provided brief details of the work of the individual panels and some scrutiny work which was being carried out jointly in Cumbria.  The second part of the report considered the implementation of changes to scrutiny practices and looked to the future, giving consideration to areas when further development could be considered.

Dr Taylor highlighted details of the main elements of work carried out by the panels and the personal commentary from the Chairs of the Panels.  He also outlined the meetings of the Chairs Group and the impact of the Councillor Call for Action. 

Dr Taylor reminded Members of the establishment of the Cumbria Joint Scrutiny Committee and the work that they had carried out to date.

Dr Taylor drew particular attention to part 2 of the report and asked Members to give consideration to the questions set out.  He also asked Members, in light of the Transformation process, if consideration should be given next year as to whether there should be fewer scrutiny panels.

In considering the draft report Members raised the following comments and observations:

A Member felt that the Panel had been effective and worked well as a team and attributed this to the support received and the excellent Chair and enthusiastic Members.

Members felt that it was important to have a review process in place to consider how the new arrangements for scrutiny were working.

The Panel wanted to know who would be responsible for the following work:


Task and Finish Groups


Working Groups


Research


Report writing


Minutes


Liaising with the Democratic Services Team

The report stated that a drawback of the Integrated Model of Support  was the ‘lack of clarity of roles and responsibilities’  The Chief Executive had assured the Panel that the new Senior Management Team would fully support the Scrutiny process and it would be in their job description, had this happened?

The Deputy Chief Executive and Strategic Director (Resources and Governance) (Dr Gooding) responded that the support of scrutiny had been included in the Strategic Directors’ job descriptions and each Strategic Director and the Chief Executive had taken the responsibility for a particular Panel:


Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel – Chief Executive


Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel – Deputy Chief Executive and 
Strategic Director (Resources and Governance)


Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel – Strategic 
Director (Economic Development, Community Engagement and Local 
Environment)

Dr Gooding reminded the Panel that there would still be dedicated Scrutiny Support but costs had to be reduced throughout the authority.  The Council had to find more efficient and effective ways of working.  He understood that Members had been frustrated in the past with the lack of senior officer support but there had to be a change in culture for both senior officers and Members.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Scrutiny Chairs Group be asked to give consideration in the next municipal year to the reduction of the Overview and Scrutiny Panels;

2) That the Scrutiny Chairs Group be asked to monitor the effectiveness of the new support arrangements in the next municipal.  In particular, they should seek to ensure clarity as regards the respective roles of the scrutiny officer and the senior officers supporting the Panels.

The Scrutiny Chairs Group should carry out a review of the new arrangements after 6 months to ensure that the Panels were being supported appropriately.







